

## DEPARTMENT OF PARKS & TOURISM

1 Capitol Mall Little Rock, AR 72201 501-682-7777

Great River Road Division 501-682-1120 Arkansas.com

History Commission 501-682-6900 (TDD) Ark-ives.com

Human Resources Section 501-682-7742 (TDD)

Keep Arkansas Beautiful Division 501-682-3507 (TDD) KeepArkansasBeautiful.com

State Parks Division 501-682-1191 (TDD) ArkansasStateParks.com

Tourism Division 501-682-7777 (TDD) Arkansas.com

> Mike Beebe GOVERNOR

Richard W. Davies EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

## **DIVISION DIRECTORS**

Cynthia Dunlap ADMINISTRATION

> Greg Butts STATE PARKS

Joe David Rice TOURISM

Marla Crider GREAT RIVER ROAD

Dr. Wendy Richter HISTORY COMMISSION

> Robert Phelps KEEP ARKANSAS BEAUTIFUL



June 26, 2014

Mr. Doug Szenher
Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality
Public Outreach and Assistance Division
5301 Northshore Drive
North Little Rock, AR 72118

RE: Proposed ban on CAFOs within the Buffalo River Watershed

Dear Mr. Szenher:

Thank you for this opportunity to comment regarding a proposed ban on new medium and large Concentrated Animal Feeding Operations within the Buffalo River Watershed. Our agency is supportive of measures such as this that will help protect the river's wild and scenic character.

The Buffalo National River is an extremely valuable asset to our state for tourism. Tourism in the Natural State accounts for over \$5 billion per year in positive economic impact. The National Park estimates that over one million people visit the Buffalo National River each year contributing over 40 million dollars per year in travel generated revenue. Protecting the water quality of this river is crucial to future tourism in this area of our state.

Please feel free to contact me at 501-682-1301 if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

John Beneke, Director

Outdoor Recreation Grants Program

AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY/ AFFIRMATIVE ACTION/ AMERICANS WITH DISABILITIES ACT